DRAFT

Newton Housing Partnership Meeting
Notes from 
September 26, 2023 Meeting
Conference Call Meeting
6:00-7:30pm

Partnership Members in Attendance: 
Eliza Datta, Chuck Eisenberg, Lizbeth Heyer, Josephine McNeil, David Rockwell, Marva Serotkin, Albert Simmons

Others in Attendance:   Allison McIntyre, Sharlyn Davis and members of the community

It was moved by Chuck Eisenberg and seconded by David Rockwell and voted unanimously to approve the minutes of the August 22, 2023.  Marva Serotkin thanked David Rockwell, Josephine McNeil and Ann Houston for input to the minutes.

Project Updates

a.  Village Center Zoning.  David Rockwell presented draft testimony for the evening hearing on VC Center Zoning.  This testimony was drafted with Chuck Eisenberg with review by Lizbeth Heyer.  The focus of the testimony is VC Overlay for Affordability. The testimony supports V3.0 and advocates for restoring a 2nd floor option (up to 6 floors) with 50% of entire project for residents under 65% AMI.  Chuck Eisenberg stated that he and David worked with consultants to model the proposal.  David stated that only affordable housing developers would be interested.  Josephine McNeil advocated for very low income and the need for services for these populations.
It was voted unanimously to approve the proposed testimony.  David Rockwell will present the testimony at the evening hearing.
b.  Comprehensive Permit Proposals (40B).  The Toll Brothers project on Boylston Street hearing before the ZBA is scheduled for September 27 with focus on design and transportation.  The final ZBA hearing on the Northland project is scheduled for October 25.  A second hearing about 41 Washington Street (16 condos, 4 affordable) is scheduled for November 29.

c. Family Aid Proposal.  Staff reported on the community meeting held on September 14 that was generally well received.  The site plan will be submitted to Building Dept by March 1.  There have been some concerns expressed by neighbors.  Josephine McNeil raised concern about how Newton will be welcoming these residents.  

d. Economic Stability/Mobility Initiative--EMPath Partnership.  Staff reported that mobility mentors have enrolled 36 with an additional 22 potential enrollees.  It was recommended that services should be located in Newton.  Staff will follow up on the location of services and report back to the Partnership.

Coordination with Affordable Housing Trust and Fair Housing Committee

	This item was deferred until the next meeting as Ann Houston was not in attendance.  Judy Barrett is helping to update the housing strategy report of 2016.  Josephine McNeil questioned if we know the number of vacant units in the Newton Housing Authority buildings and the time to fill these units. A new central application process has been implemented.  

Other

a.  Marva Serotkin asked about the status of the Armory project.  Staff reported that the financial closing is scheduled for the spring and construction will begin in the summer of 2024.  Question was asked about the name of the construction contractor.
b. Chuck Eisenberg requested that the Partnership consider a provision for a real estate transfer tax for affordable housing.





Note:  meetings will be held on the fourth Tuesday of each month 5-7p.

Respectfully Submitted,  

Marva Serotkin


